
September 27, 2007 

David Stawick 
Office of the Secretariat 

cme 
Chicago Mercantile Exchange 

20 South Wacker Drive 
Chicago, ll60606-7499. 
www.cme.com 

Commodity Futures Trading Commission 
Three Lafayette Centre 
1155 21 st Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20581 

Re: Certification of Increased Threshold for Block Trading in Wood Pulp Ff~~ures;and 
Options Contracts pursuant to CFTC Regulation §40.6. \"/ 
CME Submission #07-84 - ·· 

-
Dear Mr. Stawick: 

Chicago Mercantile Exchange Inc. (CME), pursuant to Commission Regulation §40.6, informs the 
Commission of the increase in the block trading threshold for futures and options on futures for softwood 
pulp from 5 contracts to 25 contracts, effective October 1, 2007. 

Trading in softwood pulp futures and options on futures commenced September 10, 2007. Total open 
interest was 16 contracts and total volume was 20 contracts at the end of the first 2 weeks of trading. 
Transaction sizes during this period were for 1-2 contracts. We believe the block trading threshold of 25 
contracts represents a sizable quantity relative to transaction sizes which are expected to remain in the 1-
5 contracts range for the near term. 

The Exchange certifies that this action complies with the Commodity Exchange Act and the regulations 
thereunder 

Please do not hesitate to contact Jack Cook at 312-930-3295 or jack.cook@cmegroup.com or me if any 
questions arise during the processing of this submission. 

Sincerely, 

IS/ Stephen M. Szarmack 
Director and Associate General Counsel 
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